
From: Chambers - Hatcher J <Chambers.Hatcher.J@fwc.gov.au>  
Sent: Thursday, December 14, 2023 5:58 PM 
To: Alana Rafter <Alana.Rafter@ablawyers.com.au>; Nigel Ward (ACCI) 
<Nigel.Ward@ablawyers.com.au>; Penelope Parker <PParker@mauriceblackburn.com.au>; Mia 
Pantechis <MPantechis@mauriceblackburn.com.au>; Larissa Harrison 
<Larissa.Harrison@unitedworkers.org.au>; Ben Redford(unitedworkers) 
<Ben.Redford@unitedworkers.org.au>; Nick White <nwhite@gordonlegal.com.au>; Besemeres, 
Clare <Clare.Besemeres@ags.gov.au>; Vermeesch, Paul <Paul.Vermeesch@ags.gov.au>; Philip 
Gardner <pgardner@gordonlegal.com.au> 
Subject: ABS Census Data on employment in Aged Care Industry - AM2020/99, AM2021/63 & 
AM2021/65 
 
Dear parties and representatives, 
 
Please find attached the ABS data Justice Hatcher referred to during the proceedings on Thursday, 
14 December 2023. 
 
If a party wishes to make any comment on the data, they have until 5:00 PM (AEDT) on Thursday, 4 
January 2024 to do so. 
 
Regards, 
 
Mahmoud Al Rifai 
Associate to Justice Hatcher, President 
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